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WHERE OPPORTUNITY LIVES

VILLAGE BOARD MEETING VILLAGE OF HARRISON

From: Chad Pelishek, Village Manager Meeting Date: 6/24/2025

Title: Resolution 2025-12, Support for FY 2025 Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant
Application with Outagamie and Calumet Counties, Harrison, Kaukauna, Appleton and
Buchanan for CTH KK Corridor.

Recommended Action: Motion to approve Resolution 2025-12, support for the FY 2025 Safe
Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant application.

Background and Additional Information: Over the past two months, Outagamie and Calumet
County staff, Harrison, Buchanan, Appleton and Kaukauna along with East Central Regional
Planning Commission have been discussing a joint application to the DOT for grant funds to
study the CTH KK corridor from St. John Street to STH 55.

In order to be successful in a national competition for the grant, individual contributions are
necessary from each of the adjacent municipalities and to show better commitment to have six
government entities working together. The fairest way to handle the contribution was by street
frontage which was calculated by Calumet County. Both counties have ordinances that only
allow them to pay for a portion of their studies and require other local matches from neighboring
municipalities.

Given the extensiveness of this study, Village staff encourages the Village Board commit to the
funding to study the corridor and determine future improvements to benefit all communities.
The $28,089 would come from the Capital Improvements Fund. Should the grant not be
awarded until 2026, we would budget for this match, otherwise there is fund balance in the
Capital Improvements Fund to cover the costs.

As the board knows, this corridor is vital to the Village for both future economic development
opportunities and quality of life.

Budget Impacts: $28,089- Capital Improvement Funds

Attachments: Resolution 2025-12
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